 FALL 2016 FINANCE REPORT

I submit this report:

Membership - spreadsheet shows membership below 15,900; however, this is a result of ongoing issues with the Phoenix pay system. Earlier in the year we had gone up over 16,400 and believe that in reality we are still at that level.

Aug 31/16 Financial Statements

Page 2 - Operating surplus was $749,400.  There were significant expenditures prior to year end for the Phoenix rally and various trainings which will reduce the surplus somewhat; however, the largest cost will come in the third year for convention.

Page 4 - EVP travel $53,000 is already $3,000 over budget in the first 23 months.  This is offset by President travel under budget, $64,000 of $150,000 spent.   For the first time the EVP is doing a fair amount of travel previously done by the President.  Net effect  for the two is slightly under budget and two of three cycles of AGM tours are done.

Page 6 - Education - shows $552,000 spent but is approximately $650,000 when including the costs of various training done in September.  Training at a similar pace in the third year would result in the entire $1 million budget being spent.

Page 6 - Local Presidents' Conference - the first two cost $443,000.  The full budget was set at $450,000 and is thus essentially totally spent.  A third conference next year would push the total cost above $700,000.

Page 10 - Union Action - total spending of $236,000 is closer to $380,000 when all costs of the Phoenix rally in Newfoundland are included. This is well under the total budget of $1 million and, depending on what happens in the third year, this line item may be an area where over spending in other budgets can be made up.

Page 11 - Public Relations - The website budget of $40,000 has almost entirely been spent already.  The PR budget of $175,000, which covers all activities other than website and scholarships, only has about $25,000 remaining funds for the third year.

LOCALS FINANCIAL STATEMENTS  AND AGM MINUTES
VP's are asked to ensure their locals submit their audited financial statements for the year ended September 30, 2016 AND the AGM minutes by the end  of December as rebates will be held starting in January until these documents are received.  All documents should be sent directly to Amanda Agnew, not to anyone else at national office.

To date, only 21 locals have submitted both documents

NEW EMAIL ADDRESS FOR CLAIMS SUBMISSION

Effective immediately, if a member wishes to submit their expense claim via email, it must be sent to CLAIMS@UNDE.ORG.  Amanda will access this email address on a regular basis.  This will hopefully avoid the continuing practice of members randomly sending in claims to various members of the staff.  As usual, claims sent by email must include clear, legible scanned copies of ALL receipts, child care forms, etc.

CAR POOLING

There have been several recent occurrences where members from the same local have decided on their own to individually drive to UNDE events such as regional conferences, training courses, etc.  In order to minimize costs charged to UNDE, members from the same local are expected to car pool unless they have received prior approval in writing from the National President.

Thanks to Brother Loshuk for contributing greatly to this report,thanks for the support of brothers Dan Frost and Serge Desbiens.

Philippe Turcq

OPI UNDE finance committee 

